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General Information

Mission Statement: 

The One World Centre raises awareness on the Isle of Man of global issues of poverty, injustice and the environment – with a view to encouraging and enabling a positive response.
Contact Details

One World Centre

Thie Garey Ny Cloie

Foxdale Road

Isle of Man

IM4 3AS

Tel: 01624 800 464
e-mail: info@owciom.org
www.oneworldcentreiom.org
https://twitter.com/oneworldiom
www.facebook.com/OneWorldCentreIsleofMan

Trustees

Chair: Phil Craine

Treasurer: Jane Prescott

Claire Bader

Clare Baker

Alison Burton

Phil Matthews

Judy Needham

Kirree Swift
Minutes Secretary: Rosie Laird Scott

Membership Secretary: Alan Whybrew




Workforce

Director: Rosemary Clarke

Fundraiser: Wendy Shimmin

One World Charity Challenge Project Officer: Jenni Quillin

Key Funders 2013-14
AFD

Fairtrade Foundation

H&S Davidson Trust

International Development Committee (Isle of Man Government)

Lockington Marshall Trust

Manx Co-op

Manx Lottery Trust

Manx Telecom

Shakti Man

Sure

Zurich

Chair’s Report
This year marks the 10th anniversary of the One World Centre, and our tenth year has been truly been a 'bumper edition' for us, with Rosemary's report detailing both regular events as well as exploring new and exciting territory, such as our pop-up fairtrade shop – the only one in our capital – which was open for much of the past year, thanks to committed volunteers.  Another particular highlight was our Global Village on Tynwald Day, which in its new setting in the arboretum adjacent to the Fairfield, attracted some twenty participating local and national groups and charities, as well as a huge crowd as the day wore on.  The event was a positive showcase of the Island's international diversity and activities, which is what the OWC is all about.  

After ten years we feel embedded in Manx life as we aim to raise awareness – especially in schools - of global issues such as poverty, injustice, environment and climate change, and encourage a response.  This to us seems a worthwhile cause as so many seek to emphasise division, nationalism and conflict. I am so grateful for the dedicated and fulsome support of staff, management committee, members, donors, allies and supporters.  Yet we remain vulnerable.  Despite generous voluntary gifts and membership subscriptions, we rely each year on grants from government and companies to keep us going.  Donations from all quarters would be gratefully received so we can take our work into a second decade.                                                                                                                                
Phil Craine 
31 July 2014  
Work with Schools

One World Charity Challenge

This competition, for Year 12 students, is now part of the programme of the Isle of Man College and five of the six secondary schools on the Island.  This year nineteen groups prepared multi-media presentations about a charity with Manx connections that works overseas.  As well as learning more about development, research and presentation, the teams were competing for a share of a prize fund for their charity.  The Hugh and Sandra Davidson Trust put £500 into the fund for each team and this was matched by the International Development Committee.  Prizes ranged from £200-£3,100, with the top award won by the Isle of Man College for Send a Cow.

A post competition survey showed that students had indeed learned a lot about development and the charity they chose.  They also appreciated learning how to work as a team, and to appreciate privileges they had taken for granted.  One team joined the Global Village to promote Excellent Development, and one girl went out to Romania to visit the charity her team had supported.

Primary Fairtrade Conference
In November 2013 we held our second Fairtrade Conference for primary schools.  Fifteen schools brought four pupils each to the Government buildings in Douglas.  We welcomed Faith Holland from the Fairtrade Foundation as our key note speaker.   She was also one of four workshop leaders.   As last year, the government buildings buzzed with excited children, particularly when they used the main chamber to debate: Fairtrade chocolate should be the same price as other chocolates.  Although they were dwarfed by the huge chairs usually occupied by Members of the House of Keys, the children read their prepared speeches and debated the topic enthusiastically.  There was an opportunity to practise their philosophical skills under the leadership of Ayesha Erani-Kirkham, a teacher at St Mary’s School.  As well as workshops on chocolate and bananas, all delegates experienced the unfairness of a rich man – poor man snack.  There was also time to plan activities for Fairtrade Fortnight. 

The Third Primary Fairtrade Conference will be held on Thursday 29th January 2015.  We hope that the momentum from the conference will lead directly into increased activities in Fairtrade Fortnight (23rd February-8th March 2015).

Primary Short Film Competition
This was the second year that we ran the film competition.  Once again primary schools were challenged to produce a film of not more than 4 minutes on the theme: “It’s Not Fair!”, interpreted in a Global context.  Anne Njeri, an intern at the Cathedral, provided workshops on scriptwriting and story boarding and Alex Townsend was able to support some schools with the technical side through using the Computer Bus.  Several schools produced a number of films and chose the one to submit.  Seven films were received.

The awards ceremony took place on 20th May at the Manx Museum.  Pupils were invited to introduce their films in turn.  After each film was shown the judges gave comments and awarded a clapper board and a copy of the Save the Children DVD “What Makes Me Happy”.

The Lieutenant Governor, Adam Wood, then opened the golden envelope to discover that the top prize had been awarded to two schools: Anagh Coar and Sulby.  As well as sharing the trophy, the schools received a voucher for a film workshop with Mannin Shorts.  Thanks to Sure for sponsoring the competition for the second year running, and for showing the films on Sure TV.  
Global Teacher Award

QE2 enabled us to provide a taster of the Global Teacher Award, but other training provision took priority and so a full course was not run this year.  It will be offered next year.  Level 2 and 3 are being developed by the Consortium of Development Education Centres.
General Schools Work – Workshops and Resources

Rosemary responds to requests from schools with advice about resources and the provision of workshops and assemblies.  This year has included:

· Water workshops at Braddan

· Manx connections workshops at Ramsey Grammar School, St Thomas and Anagh Coar.

These are in addition to free provision in One World Week and Fairtrade Fortnight (see below).  Resources have also been loaded to Graigh (the drop in centre in Douglas), and a Fairtrade workshop for a Guide Group in Ballasalla.
General Activities

Fairtrade Fortnight

The focus of the campaign this year was bananas.  Courtesy of the Manx Co-operative, a smoothie bike enabled the pop up shop to use banana smoothies as a key talking point.   Ballacottier School wrote and presented excellent Thoughts for the Day for Manx Radio during the first week, and a range of adult OWC members provided the second week’s programmes.  In addition a Fairtrade Detective competition was organised to encourage people to discover as many outlets selling fairly traded goods as possible, and finding as many different products too.  Several winners, all from primary schools, won Fairtrade Easter Eggs.  Other events took place around the Island, organised by others. 
Global Village
For the last two years we have held a Global Village on Tynwald Day in the public gardens outside our office - Garey Ny Cloie.  Although it was a good event, the footfall was disappointing.  Some stall holders would not have been prepared to continue because of the large amount of effort for little reward.  We approached the Tynwald Committee to ask if there was another suitable venue that was closer to the Fairfield, and were offered the Arboretum.

The Arboretum proved to be a much more convenient location for visitors and hundreds of people wandered through, particularly during the afternoon.  We welcomed four food stalls (Filipino, Indian, German and African), 11 charities (ADRA, Amnesty International, Black and White Association, Capstone International Aid, Do!, Excellent Development, Friends of Pestalozzi, the Pahar Trust, Send a Cow, Thare Machi Education, United Nations Association), the Manx Co-operative, a Filipino Essential Oils business and a range of activities including Chinese Writing (courtesy of the Chinese Association), Face Painting, and competitions to guess the temperature of water on the solar heater and to identify flags.  In addition the One World Centre promoted our new wiki www.manxconnections.org) and offered for sale the stock remaining from our pop up shop.   The Fairtrade Group provided cold drinks and Fairtrade snacks for sale.

DEFA (Forestry, Amenity and Lands) were very helpful in facilitating our use of the Arboretum, and the Cathedral loaned tables
One World Week

The theme for One World Week (OWW) in 2013 was “More than Enough” and we received funding from the Lockington Marshall Trust to enable us to explore this with schools and others.  Using materials prepared for OWW by Christian Aid Rosemary was able to give assemblies in 13 primary schools.  This built on the work we had done for the “IF” Campaign during Summer 2013.  We were also able to show “The Story of Stuff” twice during a lunch hour at Loch Prom Methodist Church.  Although it was impossible to arrange an Interfaith meeting during the designated week, we used the theme for a November meeting which saw in excess of 40 people at Noa Bake House.  
Pop up Shop

In May 2013 the One World Centre was offered the opportunity of using a property in Duke St, Douglas, in between commercial tenants.  With the support of Shakti Man, Ramsey, which provided furniture, expertise and some initial stock, the One World Centre (OWC) opened in July.  As well as displays and information about the work of OWC, there was a wide variety of fairly traded goods for sale.  Vicky Christian, John Kelly and Margie Newton took responsibility on different days, assisted by many other volunteers.  It was also used as our office base until Christmas.

Initially we thought we would only have the shop for a few weeks but we were delighted to have the opportunity of trading up to Christmas.  We re-opened in Fairtrade Fortnight (24th February-9th March), and again at weekends during April and May.  Then, with the prospect of a commercial tenant, we closed the door at the end of May.

We are grateful to Hugh and Sandra Davidson for the opportunity of running the shop, and to the many volunteers who gave their time.  It enabled us to raise our profile, and to make a small profit.
Christmas Tree

The theme we chose for our entry to the Save the Children Christmas Tree competition was language.  Fairfield Primary School, the most cosmopolitan school on the Island was approached to help us celebrate the many different languages spoken on the Island.  Ian Walmsley, the Head Teacher, responded with great aplomb and created a beautiful tree with florists’ ribbon acting like Maypole streamers (and the branches of the tree).  Information about various countries, and sparkly decorations, were attached to the streamers.  Pupils from St Thomas’ and Ballacloan Schools were also involved.  The general public voted it as runner up.

The BBC decided to feature the competition as part of Songs of Praise for Advent, and some of the children from Fairfield were shown working on the tree.
Global Poverty Project

Rosemary’s year as a GPP Ambassador was completed and the GPP decided not to continue with the ambassador roles.  During her year Rosemary gave the key presentation to several groups.  She also worked with other local ambassadors to support the Manx Food Festival through demonstrating the help that the Isle of Man provides to farmers around the world through the International Development Committee’s allocation of the Government’s aid budget.
Global Tree Trail
For some time we have been developing a trail through the grounds outside our office with the idea of encouraging visitors to appreciate how many of the trees originated in other continents.  This is now almost ready to launch.  We are grateful to Manx Telecom for the resources to print the leaflet, and to Daren Ward of Capital International for its design – and to Doug Chalk from DEFA’s Forestry, Amenity and Lands Directorate for his forestry expertise.

Wiki
For more than two years we have been hoping to create a wiki to celebrate the worldwide connections enjoyed by the Isle of Man.  Given the small size of our population, it is surprising how many connections there are.  Following a successful application to the Lottery we were able to commission Web Design Solutions to build the website.  This is now in the testing phase and will be launched in the Autumn of 2014.  As the Lottery was only able to provide half of the requested funding, we would be pleased to hear from anyone who would be interested in co-sponsoring the site.

The wiki has already been used as part of a transition project to help students from Anagh Coar and St Thomas Primary Schools to interact with Ballakermeen High School.  The site is live so you can add your own contributions at: www.manxconnections.org 

Supporting Charities
One of the roles of the One World Centre is to provide support to local charities that work overseas.  This can take several forms:

a) Providing the opportunity to be part of the One World Charity Challenge and so receive prize money and publicity
b) Running the Global Village to enable charities to raise their profile, and possibly raise funds

c) Provide expertise with funding applications.  Several Manx Charities received funding from the International Development Committee for the first time and advice from the One World Centre may have been a contributing factor

d) Provide support with reporting.  One charity requested advice about evaluation and monitoring and have submitted their final project report.

e) Providing advice to UK registered charities seeking registration on the Island.  Several charities have been in touch for advice.

In addition we have developed a particular relationship with Thare Machi Education which registered on the Island in 2013, and received money from the International Development Committee.  Its main work is to provide simple interactive education messages on DVDs in people’s mother tongues.  We facilitated the visit of TME’s director as he briefed the One World Charity Challenge team.  He took the opportunity to teach some students from QE2 how to author the DVDs.  Walid Anwer and Michael Diehl, both Year 8 students, completed Having an HIV Test in Afrikaans and Acholi respectively.  One of the One World Centre’s adult members is working on the same topic in another language.  We hope to increase the number of people who can help with this work as it enables us to use our own skills to make potentially life changing differences to people in other countries. 

DEC Appeal

Whenever the Disasters Emergency Committee in the UK calls an appeal it is the One World Centre’s responsibility to facilitate street collections in the major towns on the Island.  In November 2013 the appalling scenes of the Filipino Typhoon filled our screens.  Working closely with FAIM (Filipino Association Isle of Man) volunteers collected more than £9,000 during one weekend.
Other Events
a) A Paupers’ Supper was held in February as a fund raiser and opportunity for new members to meet.  If you would like to hold one, charge £7/head but only use £2/head for a three course meal.  We would be happy to receive the proceeds – and one of us could attend as a paying guest.

b) Live Below the Line took place at the end of April 2014 and a number of people across the Island took up the challenge to live on £1/day for all food and drink for five days.
General Liaison
1) Churches Together in Man World Development Committee
Rosemary was invited to join this committee because of the close connection between the work of the One World Centre and the remit of the committee.  As well as co-ordinating Thought for the Day for Christian Aid Week, she was also able to meet several members of Christian Aid’s staff, including the CEO Loretta Minghella.

2) Employability

Following a meeting with the new CEO of the Department of Education and Children, Rosemary was invited to be part of the Employability Group.  This seeks to bring education professionals, business and the third sector together to support young people into employment.  The Reach Higher Conference, held on 2nd April was the first tangible result of this group since Rosemary joined.

Visitors
We have welcomed a number of visitors to the island this year, including:

· Faith Holland from the Fairtrade foundation
· Ian McKay from Send a Cow 

· Mohamed Ahnou, a Tuareg from Niger who brought fairly traded crafts to sell through Shakti Man

· Peter  Walker, the UK National Director of the Leprosy Mission
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	FINANCIAL ACCOUNTS FOR YEAR ENDING 31 MARCH 2014

	
	
	
	Statement of Income and Expenditure
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	INCOME
	
	
	
	
	2013-14
	
	
	2012-13
	

	
	
	
	
	
	£
	
	
	£
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Grants and donations
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	- Department of Education
	
	
	
	
	12,500
	

	
	- IOM Government IDC
	
	
	28,000
	
	
	
	

	
	- Davidson Trust (Core Grant)
	
	
	
	
	10,000
	

	
	- Davidson Trust (Charity Challenge Admin)
	10,000
	
	
	8,000
	

	
	- Davidson Trust (Fundraiser)
	
	
	
	
	10,000
	

	
	- AFD Software
	
	
	2,000
	
	
	11,000
	

	
	- Cable & Wireless
	
	
	1,500
	
	
	1500
	

	
	- Manx Co-operative
	
	
	
	
	
	2000
	

	
	- Fairtrade Foundation
	
	672
	
	
	6500
	

	
	- Shakti Man
	
	
	
	
	
	1000
	

	
	- Zurich (Dress Down Day)
	
	
	
	
	1099
	

	
	- Rotary
	
	
	
	2,000
	
	
	
	

	
	- Lottery (Wiki)
	
	
	4,320
	
	
	
	

	
	- Manx Telecom
	
	
	350
	
	
	
	

	
	- Donations - From individuals
	
	1,663
	
	
	6168
	

	
	
	
	
	
	 
	
	
	 
	

	
	
	
	
	
	50,505
	
	
	69,767
	

	Membership fees
	
	
	
	2,325
	
	
	628
	

	Bank interest
	
	
	
	90
	
	
	99
	

	Shop Income
	
	
	
	18,916
	
	
	-
	

	Fees from schools & events
	
	
	827
	
	
	590
	

	
	
	
	
	
	 
	
	
	 
	

	Total Income
	
	
	
	72,663
	
	
	71,084
	

	
	
	
	
	
	 
	
	
	 
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	EXPENDITURE
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Staff costs - salary, training, expenses 
	
	39,659
	
	
	43,859
	

	Events (including Wiki)
	
	
	6,364
	
	
	1,480
	

	Equipment (note 3)
	
	
	
	164
	
	
	12
	

	Educational resources (books etc)
	
	
	267
	
	
	264
	

	Postage and stationary
	
	
	631
	
	
	129
	

	Rent and premises hire 
	
	
	2,249
	
	
	2,810
	

	Networking and campaigning
	
	
	0
	
	
	-
	

	Insurance
	
	
	
	
	575
	
	
	560
	

	Telephone and communications
	
	
	985
	
	
	1,175
	

	Shop expenditure
	
	
	
	16,958
	
	
	
	

	Miscellaneous
	
	
	
	485
	
	
	229
	

	
	
	
	
	
	 
	
	
	 
	

	Total Expenditure
	
	
	
	68,337
	
	
	50,518
	

	
	
	
	
	
	 
	
	
	 
	

	SURPLUS FOR THE YEAR
	
	
	4,326
	
	
	20,566
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	BALANCE SHEET
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	31.3.14
	
	
	31.3.13
	

	
	
	
	
	
	£
	
	
	£
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Cash at bank - Coop
	
	
	
	31,807
	
	
	50,846
	

	Cash at bank - Britannia
	
	
	21,000
	
	
	
	

	Add accrued income
	
	
	
	0
	
	
	20
	

	Less accrued expenditure
	
	
	-2,502
	
	
	-4,887
	

	
	
	
	
	
	 
	
	
	 
	

	
	
	
	
	
	50,305
	
	
	45,979
	

	
	
	
	
	
	 
	
	
	 
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Surplus at start of year brought forward
	
	45,979
	
	
	25,413
	

	Surplus for the year
	
	
	
	4,326
	
	
	20,566
	

	
	
	
	
	
	 
	
	
	 
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Surplus at end of year carried forward
	
	50,305
	
	
	45,979
	

	
	
	
	
	
	 
	
	
	 
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	NOTES
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	1
	The One World Centre is registered in the Isle of Man as both a charity (No. 911)
	

	
	and as a company limited by guarantee (No. 128537C)
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	2
	The accounts are prepared on an accruals basis
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	3
	Capital equipment is written off in the year of purchase and is expressed net of
	

	
	equipment sold
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	These accounts were approved by the Management Committee on 30 July 2014 and audited by Roger Harper on 21st August 2014
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